York & District Table Tennis Association

Agenda for General Meeting

7.30pm on Monday 11/09/2017 at York Railway Institute
Club Secretaries please note that this is a compulsory meeting and clubs not represented will be fined. Please arrange for someone from your club to deputise for you if you cannot attend.
1. Apologies for absence.
2. Minutes of August 2017 GM and matters arising.
3. Officers’ reports.
4. How to attract more girls and women into the sport.
5. Events to commemorate 90th anniversary of The Association.
6. Distribution of scorecards and balls to Club Secretaries.

7. Any other business.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

York & District Table Tennis Association

Minutes of General Meeting

02/08/2017 at York Railway Institute

Present: Charles Allenby, Matt Ayres, David Atkinson, Anne Barnard, Richard Crowther,
Tony Fairburn, John Farmery, John Freeman, Aaron Graham, Richard Ingleby, Ian Oxborough,

Dave Quinlan, Tim Smith, Peter Thompson, Jon Wooldridge.
BT, Clarence CIU and South Bank were not represented at the meeting.
1. Apologies for absence

Adrian Church, Mike Dinsdale, Steve Wands, Mick Wilcockson.
2. Minutes of 2017 AGM and matters arising
· The minutes were read and accepted.

· W&H paid fine (£5) for not being represented at the AGM.

3. Officers' reports

3.1 Chair, Development Officer, Child Protection Officer (Tim Smith)
· Looking forward to a good season.

· Coaching / practice sessions at Millthorpe School resume on Friday 8th September. There are a number of players (adults and juniors) who would be willing to play in the Winter League so Tim asked that Club Secretaries come along one Friday evening (preferably at 7.30 to see players from both sessions) to recruit.

3.2 General Secretary (John Farmery)
· Table Tennis England membership fees have increased to £14 (£7 juniors).

· John reminded Club Secretaries to ask their players to renew their Table Tennis England membership as soon as possible. Those wanting to do this via the York League must fill out a registration form and return it, with payment (cheques payable to Y&DTTA) to John via their Club Secretary.

· Table Tennis England has called an EGM regarding change in governance to comply with Sport England in order to continue to receive funding. The meeting agreed that York will vote for it.
3.3  Treasurer (Richard Crowther)
· Richard reported on the state of the accounts: Current: £3420.48, Deposit £1664.74.

3.4  Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson) and Tournaments Secretary (Mick Wilcockson)
· Mick was not at the meeting.

· Competitions and Tournaments AGM was held on 6th June.
· York Closed will be held on 17th and 18th February 2018. The RI Gym has been booked. Entry forms will be put onto the web-site.
· Shepherd/Machell Trophies: David will send entry forms to club secretaries shortly.
3.5  Yorkshire League Secretary (Richard Crowther)
· Five teams have been entered into the Yorkshire Veterans’ League.

3.6  Match & Press Secretary (Dave Quinlan)

· All Winter League entries received.

· As last season, the following have volunteered to enter scores into TT365: Div 1 - John Farmery, Div 2 - Dave Quinlan, Div 3 – Richard Ingleby, Div 4  - Chris Maud. Email and postal addresses to be provided with scorecards.

· Dave pointed out that 15 teams are playing at Clarence WMC next season, so opportunities to rearrange matches will be extremely limited. 

3.7  Summer League Secretary (Mike Dinsdale)

· Mike was not at the meeting. The competition is running smoothly.
· Results and tables updated weekly on the web-site.
3.8 Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)

· Peter attended the YTTA AGM on 07/06/2017.
· No increase in fees.
· Peter will apply for the annual £50 coaching grant.
· There is a £300 grant available to each Association for projects. To be discussed at Management Committee meeting.

4. Allocation of teams to divisions
· All five Bootham teams have moved elsewhere. A team have formed a new club called Topspin, with venue at Poppleton Road Memorial Hall. B and C teams have moved to RI and will be called Bootham at RI. D and E teams have joined Clarence CIU and will be Clarence CUI B and Clarence CIU C.

· Clarence C took the vacancy in Division 2.

· W&H have entered a new team and applied for Division 3. Strensall have entered a new team and applied for Division 3. Both were accepted because York RI has dropped a team from Division 3.

· Trustmarque have dropped out.

· This means that 42 teams have entered, giving a split of 8, 12, 12, 10. See Appendix A for the divisions.
· John F and David Atkinson will formulate fixtures and forward them to Dave Quinlan to put onto the web-site.
· University’s fixtures for the first two weeks of the season will be moved to later dates. Other fixtures that fall outside term times will also be moved.
5. Orders of balls for clubs

Richard Crowther took orders from clubs at the meeting. Please contact Richard for further orders.
6. How to attract more girls and women into the sport

· We need to attract more girls and women into the sport.

· Some work had been done on this but we need to make further progress, possibly by getting a development person into schools. There may be grants to help with this. 

· Tony Fairburn said that some ladies and girls have attended club nights at Wigginton & Haxby.
7. Events to commemorate 90th anniversary of The Association
· The anniversary season is 2017-18.

· Richard Crowther organized a meeting of the sub-committee but only three people attended.

· He will send minutes of the meeting and organise another.

· Club Secretaries were requested to ask their members for volunteers.
· Richard has applied to run a 1-star tournament in November.

8. Any other business

· Clubs were reminded that the deadline for the submission of grading lists is 4th September 2017.

· Provisional date for the Awards Evening is 18th May 2018. Charles Allenby to find out when the Ryedale League TT Dinner will be held and inform John.
· Handbook replacement:
- Information sheet containing fixtures, venues and contacts to be produced.
- Sponsors and advertisers will be on the web-site. League sponsors will be put onto information sheet.
- Teams Contact sheet will be produced for team captains (as per previous seasons).

· Mike Cooper will produce scorecards. John will contact him with numbers for league and cup.

9. Dates of future General Meetings
Monday 11/09/2017 at York RI (7:30).
John Farmery (General Secretary)

Minutes approved by:



Date:

Appendix A – Division 2017-2018
	Division 1
	Division 2
	Division 3
	Division 4

	Coneysthorpe A
	Clarence B
	York RI G
	BT B

	York RI A
	York RI D
	Clarence CIU A
	South Bank B

	Topspin
	York RI E
	Shepherds B
	Clarence G

	Coneysthorpe B
	Bootham A at RI
	BT A
	Shepherds C

	Clarence A
	Bootham B at RI
	Clarence D
	University D

	York RI C
	Shepherds A
	Clarence CIU B
	University C

	York RI B
	York RI F
	York RI H
	Wigginton&Haxby B

	University A
	Poppleton
	South Bank A
	York RI I

	
	Strensall A
	Clarence E
	Clarence CIU C

	
	University B
	Clarence F
	Wigginton&Haxby C

	
	Ryedale at RI
	Strensall B
	

	
	Clarence C
	Wigginton&Haxby A
	


